From:
 John Bridges

 To:
 Sunnica Energy Farm

 Cc:
 Say No To Sunnica

**Subject:** Fw: Sunnica – SoS Consultation MM – Email – 1 September

**Date:** 01 September 2023 14:08:28

## **Dear Sirs**

Having read the replies, I am still FIRMLY against this massive development because:

- It is far too big
- It is on high quality Arable land (despite what Sunnica claim), and post Brexit we need to grow more of our own food
- It will adversely affect wildlife and the quality of life of locals
- The BESS are unproven and LiFe batteries are dangerous and cant be put out. The Radon fire suppressant will NOT be able to cope with a BESS fire.
- Many BESS are located close to schools and houses
- No one, from locals up to the 2 MPs, support this development. NO ONE.
- This is not really a solar farm. It is an Energy Arbitrage operation, using the battery storage, for 80% of the profits.
- Only reason Sunnica is promoting this location is because they ONLY have to deal with 3 landlords, which is unusual and makes their job easy
- The landowners may well have very significant end of scheme clean up costs, should an operator fail or go bust.!

So please follow the lead of the 2 MPs and REJECT this grotesque and dangerous scheme.

Kind regards,

John

John Bridges



---- Forwarded message -----

From: NI Mail Distribution <ni.mail.distribution@notifications.service.gov.uk>

To: "

Sent: Friday, 1 September 2023 at 13:44:27 BST

Subject: Sunnica - SoS Consultation MM - Email - 1 September



## **Application by Sunnica Ltd for an Order**

## **Granting Development Consent for the Sunnica Energy Farm**

## Planning Act 2008 (as amended)

Unique Reference: 20030150

The Secretary of State has today invited Interested Parties to comment on the information provided in response to his request for information dated 23 August 2023.

You can view the request for information letter and the responses under the Documents tab on the project webpage of the National Infrastructure Planning website:

https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/projects/eastern/sunnicaenergy-farm/?ipcsection=overview

Comments should be submitted by email to sunnica@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

The Deadline for comments is 23:59 on 13 September 2023.

Yours faithfully

Sunnica Energy Farm Case Team National Infrastructure Planning

Helpline: 0303 444 5000

Email: sunnica@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

Web: <a href="https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/">https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/</a> (National

Infrastructure Planning)

Web: www.gov.uk/government/organisations/planning-inspectorate (The

Planning Inspectorate)
Twitter: @PINSgov

This communication does not constitute legal advice.

Please view our Privacy Notice before sending information to the

Planning Inspectorate.